
DUK:: M_;:;·mHIAL llNITED METHODIST CHURCH CHAHGE CO!'{FEHEt\CE 
October 5 , 1987 

COUNCJL O!\ 1'1Il\IST1ni:;s HEPOl!T 

We started off the new year with an· orientation-training session on J an 10 to 
learn the responsibilities and opportunities of the C.O.M. -- how to agree by 
consensus and how to use the U.M. structure in a holistic way to me~:the.needs 
of a varied congregation. 

l\'e have had regular monthly meetings of the Council, the \fork Areas and the Age 
Levels (except Stewardship and Evangelism, which have been vacant all year -- but 
are now being capably filled for this coming year in fact, Al Buehler has 
already hit the track running as the new Chairman of Evangelism!) 

In February we had an excellent Consultation on Chrildren's Ministries led by 
Miss Ru th Lucy, Director of Children's Mini stri es for the Virginia Conference. 

In March a good number of our church participated in the Crop Walk. 

May 15-16 was the time for our C.O.M. Planning Retreat . This year our emphasis 
was on the Spiritual Foundation of ou r work. Jane Lynch planned and led us in an 
extended period of guided prayer and meditation. Out of this time of spiritual 
reflection came our theme for this year -- 11 GROWING I N CHRIST -- GROWING TOGETHER"! 

~U~li~~;e~~ 
Three special items 'tand out: 1) We have strengthened our Family Life Program. 
Jay and Cathy Langford have planned and carried out a series of Church '.lide 
Breakfasts on Sunday mornings. A number of groups (including the Admi ni strat ive 
Board) have been involved in t he cooking and cl eaning up process . We have also 
had an excellent Ice Cream Social and a Church Wide Pi c nic at Camp Chestnut !lid 03e. 
All of t he se have been well attended and enjoyed. 

2) Our new Wesley Sunday School Class for young couples is going very well 
with Caro line and Louis Sasser providing much of the Leadership . 

3) the ne\'' JOY Class for Jr. and Sr. llighs. It ' s wort!, a visit to see their 
ne.• r ooms (a Big t hanks to t he Trustees and t he Property Commi ttee), and 'to see this 
ne· ... - class in action. Kay Herman, Youth Coordinator and her helpers, especially Ben 
and Polly Mixon deserve a lot of credit. 

We need some more adults to spread the work load. We don't need teachers, we 
have teachers and we already have about 10 adults working with the yout h . But, we ' d 
like to have another 12 or 15 to help. This is a going pro gram, t he Yout ·, are 
excited about t he JOY Class, and we want to keep it going, so come and help us. 
K<~y '1as c a lled a meeting for t he Adults on Tuesday, Oct. 13 at 7 P . M. i n the J C: 
Class n oom. Come and see and maybe you'd like to he l p bui ld t he Duke ~f>:"lori aJ Cf'.urch 

:f ::::~::~~n let ne say that we hnve ju st COViplotc J , L · t ' ; ; • t, \,: • 

Mission St udy on Technology i n Tension wi th Human Valuer~ led lly Dr . Ed : a.-:-,ond. 

i 
We are very much aware t hat Advent is just around the corner 1 and t he Cou~ci'. l ~- :,s 
beJUn making plans for the Decoration of t he Sanctuary and th(! S.S . Class R~ns. 
De t a ils will be announced soon. 

The Council o n Ministries at Duke Memorial is very muc!i alive and well!! ! 
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